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Dear Chair Hokama: 

ALAN M. ARAKAWA 
Mayor 

DAVID C. GOODE 
Director 

GLEN A. UENO, P.E., P.L.S. 
Development Services Administration 

CARY YAMASHITA, P.E. 
Engineering Division 

ROWENA M. DAGDAG-ANDAYA 
Deputy Director 

Telephone: (808) 270-7745 
Fax: (808) 270-7975 

COUNTY OF MAUI 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ENGINEERING DIVISION 
200 SOUTH HIGH STREET 

WAILUKU, MAUI, HAWAII 96793 

JOHN R. SMITH, P.E. 

Highways Division 

December 12, 2017 

SUBJECT: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2018 BUDGET: 
SOUTH MAUI AND CENTRAL MAUI DRAINLINE REPAIRS 
(BF-1 00) 

This is in response to your December 4, 2017 letter requesting additional information for 
the drainline repair needed on Wailea Alanui. 

1. Provide the scope, total cost, and status of the FY 2015 project relating to Wailea Alanui 
Drive. Indicate whether the drainage facilities beneath the pavement were addressed in 
the project. 

The scope of work for the Wailea Alanui and Wailea Ike Drive Pavement 
Rehabilitation Federal-Aid project included resurfacing and pavement 
reconstruction of the roadways, drainhine repair, reconstruction of curb ramps, 
sidewalk repair, curb and gutter repair, installation of signage, and pavement 
striping and markers. The Wailea Alanui limits were from Okolani Drive to Wailea 
Ike Drive. The total cost for this project was $7,221,942.19. Construction was 
completed in April 2016. 



Honorable Riki Hokama, Chair 
December 12, 2017 
Page 2 

The drainhines within the project limits were all evaluated during the design phase 
and the drainlines in need of repair were included in the scope of work. 

2. Explain why the 475 feet of drainline on Wailea Alanui Drive was not included in the 
scope of the FY 2015 project. Did the Department do a thorough evaluation of the 
drainage system before proposing the current budget amendment? 

The 475 feet of drainline on Wailea Alanui Drive is located outside and south of 
the project limits of the Wailea Alanui and Wailea Ike Drive Pavement 
Rehabilitation project. A visual inspection of the drainline was conducted to 
determine the extent of repair needed. 

3. Will the Department need to resurface the roadway once the 475 feet of drainline is 
replaced? If so, does this project qualify for Federal funds? 

The drainline repair will be done by using a cured in-place pipe (CIPP) product to 
line the existing drainline. There will be no excavation work within the roadway so 
no resurfacing is being proposed. 

This project unfortunately does not qualify for Federal funding because it is 
outside the segment of Wailea Alanui designated on the Federal-Aid system list, 
which ends at the Wailea Ike Drive intersection. 

4. Provide a map of the area that was included in the FY 2015 project and the proposed 
area for the FY 2018 project. 

Please see the attached map for your reference. 

Thank you for your inquiry in this matter. If you have any additional questions, please 
call Wendy Kobashigawa of our Engineering Division at 270-7745. 

SinceyIy, 

// 

DP('lD C. GOODE 
DWector of Public Works 

Attachment 
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